


NSW Nurses and Midwives Board Questions 

1. Could you please explain to the Committee the role, if any, which the Association 
and the Board had in the development of the national scheme? What is your view 
of the effectiveness of the consultation process and the proposed model? 

 
2. What do you consider to be the key elements of the scheme in terms of its impact 

on the Board, and on nurses and midwives generally? 
 
3. Do you have any general observations to make on the efficacy of lines of 

communication between the Board and the Health Care Complaints Commission? 
 
4. The NSW Medical Board has raised concerns that the principle of co-regulation 

underlying the Act is not applicable at the conclusion of an investigation, and 
proposed that there should be either consensus, or a replication of the 
requirement under s 13 of the Act that the more serious course of action should 
be followed. Given that the Commission states that disagreements between 
registration boards and the Commission are rare, is this an issue for the Nurses 
and Midwives Board? 

 
5. With respect to fairness of proceedings, the Commission has suggested that 

where a Board’s handling of a complaint against a practitioner becomes 
protracted, the Board should be required to give reasonable progress reports to 
the complainant. What is your response to this proposal, and how do you think it 
might impact upon the Nurses and Midwives Board? 

 
6. What, if any, has been the Board’s experience of the introduction of mandatory 

notification of practitioners under the recent amendments to the Medical Practice 
Act? 

 
7. In its submission, the Nurses Association notes that it is the Association’s 

experience that there has been a continual rise in the number of complaints made 
against nurses, specifically registered nurses, registered midwives and enrolled 
nurses. To what would you attribute this increase, and do you consider that the 
processes of the health care complaints system in NSW contributes to this? 

 
8. The Dental Technicians Board contends that the issue of the Health Care 

Complaints Commission notifying an Area Health Service with respect to a 
complaint has to an extent been dealt with by the Service Check Register for 
NSW Health Services; and is concerned that an Area Health Service would take 
the view that the practitioner is ‘guilty before being proven innocent’.  

 
As the Nurses and Midwives Board does not support Issue 28, do you have any 
comment to make on this concern? 

 
9. Are there any other comments that you would like to make with respect to the 

Inquiry’s Terms of Reference? 
 
10.  Is there anything the Board would like to suggest which would assist the 

Committee in the exercise of its oversight role? 
 










